
      CNOG Meeting        
      Oct. 22, 2024 

Deb called the meeting to order with an opening prayer. 

Deb started the meeting talking about solar.  Dawn reported they are 
very close to being finished, and we will absolutely be up and running by 
November 1.  Robert said that we have been billed for the first half of 
the bill.  Brad has paid for the first half of two of the systems and 
Robert has paid for the lodge system.  Robert has verified that the date 
for reset is October 1, helping use as much as we can before we lose what 
we haven’t used.  Doug pointed out that we will need to do something for 
weed barrier around the panels, and also a fence of some sort for 
protection of the panels.  We may be able to get the RVA do the fence 
installation in the spring.  Doug will get some measurements.   

Brad talked about the work that is progressing on the budget, explaining 
the different ways of listing items to make it more clear when looking at 
it.  He explained what we have on hand and what the expenses still are 
that need to be paid.  Doug asked about the hotel/motel tax, if it is 
consistent.  That varies with usage, and there will be an increase from 
the city.  Doug asked about the credit card fees, what percentage we are 
paying on credit card usage.  Credit card fees are not being recovered.  
Dawn stated we may have to start charging a fee to customers using 
credit cards to pay in order to cover our costs.  Dawn said she would do 
some checking on fees we should be charging to recover those costs. 

Dawn made a motion to approve the proposed budget, Doug seconded the 
motion.  Vote taken, approved. 

Deb asked if we had updates on what is happening on the grounds.  Dawn 
reported that she had taken to loads of metal to the Metal Recycling 
Center in Hamilton and received 2 checks total $191.50.  A lot came out of 
the shed that Bob Smith had cleaned out and the old garage door and 
miscellaneous items.  Three workers are still here, one planning to leave 
Nov.1, the other 2 here until the work is done, late December.  Doug asked 
about the sale of the 5th wheel.  Dawn said she is waiting for a call to 
say he is coming to pick it up.   

Dawn reported that Larry Turley is looking to sell his golf cart for 
$3,000.  When the 5th wheel sells we want to buy that golf cart.  It is 
electric with only 2 seats but we can put another one on if we choose. 
Brad made a motion to buy the golf cart from Larry when the 5th wheel is 
sold.  Evelyn seconded.  Deb called for a vote- motion carried. 

Doug stated that he would like to look at getting a smaller zero turn 
mower to be able to mow around the RV pads and the cabins.  We can look 
for a used one in the $3,500-$4,000 range.  Dawn also said we need to be 
looking at putting new mini-splits in some of the cabins.  WE know we will 
have to replace the one in the red tiny house also.   



The question was raised about when to expect rebates for the solar so 
that we know when we will have that money back.  Part of it is underway. 

Dawn stated she is concerned about the lower large groups reserved for 
next summer.  She did report that we are getting reservations already 
lined up for RVs for next year, and bookings are still coming in for this 
year.  Two workers are also still here thru December, along with a 
hunter who will be here for a while.  Income for this year is still coming 
in, later than normal.   

Brad stated they are working on putting together a manual for 
organizing retreats, giving guidelines for booking, announcing and 
planning food and activities for retreats.   

Dawn reported having gotten tired of dealing with the installation 
company who was to have put up the basketball hoop and made 
arrangements to get the last one put up by someone else.  She got the 
information on payments made for the installation and went to Dick’s 
Sporting Goods to explain the dissatisfaction with their installers and 
told them she wanted it refunded.  She was given a refund for $963.00. 
Tracy Chamness has gotten the pole in place and is ready for getting the 
backboard up.   

Doug made a motion to adjourn.  Dawn seconded.  Vote taken, meeting 
adjourned. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Dawn Durgin


